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Downtown Parking Advisory Committee  
           Regular Meeting  
   Wednesday, June 20, 2012 
39250 PIONEER BOULEVARD, CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS      

1. 
  

Call to Order – 4:05 PM 
Attendees: Laura Allen, Lois Coleman, Kevin Moody, Kelly O'Neill, 
Andreanne Rode, Beth Scarth, David Snider and Mike Walker. 
 
Guests: None 
 

2.  Public/Visitor Comments or Concerns: None 
 

3.  New Business 
 

  

a. Parking Open House Discussion: Staff detailed the open house 
attendance and general input regarding the parking district. The 
Committee discussed the comments received from the open house. It was 
decided that the two hour parking district from Meinig to Scales on both 
Proctor and Pioneer should be forwarded to City Council for approval. 
Property owners and business owners along that area will be given the 
opportunity to request shorter time limitation signs. It was also decided 
that the restrictions for the Heritage Square parking lot should be 
forwarded to City Council as recommended, except that the six parking 
spaces along the east side of the Frontier Building should be restricted to 
one hour. The recommended breakdown for Heritage Square is: 36 spaces 
without restrictions, 14 spaces with two hour time restrictions, and 6 
spaces with one hour time restrictions. 
 

 

b. Parking Lot Naming Results: Staff shared the results of the survey that 
was created to decide the name of the parking lot adjacent to Bruns 
Avenue. Staff also shared an email from Steven M. Wolf regarding the 
parking lot names. The results from the survey were as follows: 52.7% 
(39 people) voted for Pioneer Parking Lot, 24.3% (18 people) voted for 
Bruns Avenue Parking Lot, 12.2% (9 people) voted for Bruns West Parking 
Lot, 8.1% (6 people) voted for Sandy West Parking Lot, and 2.7% (2 
people) voted for Junker West Parking Lot. The Committee decided to 
forward the adoption of the name ‘Pioneer Parking Lot’ to City Council as 
supported by the citizens of Sandy.  
      
c. Next Steps for Parking District: Staff detailed the next steps for the 
parking district; including reviewing the Downtown Parking Management 
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Study and determining what recommendations still need to be 
accomplished. There was some discussion regarding other projects that 
still need to be complete, such as removal of yellow paint from curbs, re-
configuration of parking spaces in Heritage Square, installation of parking 
signs for the proposed parking district, and the removal of the parking 
signs in front of the middle school on Pleasant Avenue.    
 
d. ODOT Paving Project: Staff detailed the ODOT Open House that took 
place on June 18th. ODOT expressed they will place ‘no parking’ signs in 
applicable locations. The signs will read “No parking from 8:00 PM to 6:00 
AM” and will signify that tow away will occur.  
                            

4.  Old Business: None 
 

5.  Adjournment – 4:40 PM 
 


